Village of Taylor
Public Service Commission Public Hearing
Docket 5840-WR-102
Thursday March 20, 2025 1:00pm


Meeting was called to order at 1:00pm by Michael Newmark, Administrative Law Judge for the Public Service Commission.

Present:  Michael Newmark, Kathleen Butzlaff & Erik Lindgren from the Public Service Commission and Joe Kniseley, Tammy Weisman and Shane Rose from the Village of Taylor

Visitors:  None

Mr. Newmark indicated that any live comments received and the meeting are being recorded & will be available on You Tube.

Mr. Newmark indicated that currently there were no comments on file.  Any written comments must be received by Monday March 24, 2025.  Final decision is written and will be available on the web-site and a copy will be sent via email.

Mr. Newmark presented 10 files that were presented for the Conventional Rate Case and ask who could certify these documents under oath.  Mr. Kniseley was given the oath and certified the accuracy of these documents.

Mr. Newmark asked if there were any comments from the Village of Taylor and Mr. Kniseley commented that “he sees our request as necessary.”

Ms. Butzlaff was given the oath to certify that the files that she reviewed were accurate.  Ms. Butzlaff commented that part of her review included an amendment to the 2023 Annual Report and the amended report was received on February 6. 2025.

Mr. Lindgren was given the oath to certify that the files that he reviewed were accurate.

Mr. Newmark indicated that after checking there were no other participants, so the Public Hearing was closed/adjourned at 1:09pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Tammy Weisman – Village of Taylor Clerk/Treasurer
March 20, 2025
